

Ohio Department of Transportation

Mike DeWine, Governor

Jack Marchbanks, Ph.D., Director

District 2 317 East Poe Rd., Bowling Green, OH 43402-1330 419-353-8131 transportation.ohio.gov

June 4, 2019

Ms. Jenny Hanson 1500 North Superior St., Second Floor Toledo, Ohio 43606

Dear Ms. Hanson:

The Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) is pleased to inform you that your infrastructure application for the Safe Routes to School program was selected for funding.

Projects were ranked based on many factors including: proximity to a bicycle or pedestrian crash, traffic speed, percentage of K-8 students expected to benefit and the community's commitment to SRTS. Once ranked, projects were reviewed by a selection committee comprised of ODOT staff, along with representatives from education, health and advocacy.

ODOT will provide up to a maximum of \$395,438 for Pedestrian crossing signal, signage, Crosswalk countdown displays and other infrastructure items.

The funding is contingent on completion of a final scope meeting with ODOT district representatives and the project sponsor. Please work with Aaron Behrman in ODOT District 2 to schedule this meeting. (Aaron Behrman@dot.ohio.gov 419-373-4403)

Construction funds for the project are available during State Fiscal Year 2022. Please complete all preliminary development prior to that time. If the project is ready to sell before that date funds may be available earlier.

We look forward to working with you as you continue to develop safety improvements for the many K-8th grade students who walk and bicycle to school in Toledo public schools.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 419-373-4467 or by email at ben.cordes@dot.ohio.gov.

Respectfully,

Ben Cordes

District Two SRTS Coordinator

BC/tmh

Reading File - File c:



Ohio Department of Transportation

Mike DeWine, Governor

Jack Marchbanks, Ph.D., Director

District 2 317 East Poe Rd., Bowling Green, OH 43402-1330 419-353-8131 transportation.ohio.gov

June 4, 2019

Ms. Jenny Hanson 1500 North Superior St., Second floor Toledo, Ohio 43606

Dear Ms. Hanson:

The Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) is pleased to inform you that your Safe Routes to School application for non-infrastructure improvements was selected for funding.

Projects were ranked based on many factors including: percent of student body classified economically disadvantaged, percentage of students with disabilities, percentage of students expected to benefit and the community's commitment to SRTS. Once ranked, projects were reviewed by a selection committee comprised of ODOT staff, along with representatives from education, health and advocacy.

ODOT will provide up to a maximum of \$59,680.00 for materials for walk/bike to school days, safety/education messages and a project coordinator.

The funding is contingent on completion of a final scope meeting with ODOT district representatives and the project sponsor. Please work with Ben Cordes in ODOT District 2 to schedule this meeting. (ben.cordes@dot.ohio.gov. 419-373-4467)

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 419-373-4467 or by email at ben.cordes@dot.ohio.gov.

Respectfully.

District Two SRTS Coordinator

BC/tmh

Reading File c:

File